MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and Town Council

FROM:

Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

RE:
Possible Creation of Students on Town Advisory Boards and Commissions

DATE:

19 May 2004
Background and Discussion

The Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission (CHPAC) discussed the “Report from the Committee to Study Possible Creation of Student Seats on Town Advisory Boards and Commissions” at its regular monthly meetings on 21 April 2004 and 19 May 2004.  Two students from UNC, one graduate and one undergraduate, were in attendance at the open meeting on 21 April 2004.

The CHPAC acknowledged the involvement it has had from students in the past, including two undergraduate students who served as full commission members during the past three years.  It was agreed that the insight and participation from UNC students was valuable to and enhanced the diversity of the discussions and work of the CHPAC.  It was also noted that UNC students have a difficult time meeting the term requirements of regular appointed seats, as both past student members served less than the full 3-year term.

It was also acknowledged that the ambition of a student to seek a Town Council-appointed position is noteworthy, wherein the student actively pursues involvement with the CHPAC in contrast to being "named" to a seat through the University or through its Student Government.  Because the CHPAC is a volunteer-driven Commission, this level of enthusiasm and interest is expected, and is primary in the Commission’s recommendation to the Town Council for the nomination and appointment of future members.

Furthermore, the CHPAC is currently considering reducing the number of its appointed members from 18 to 15.  The CHPAC therefore does not see as advantageous the addition of voting-member seats for students, nor the reallocation of citizen voting-member seats to students.  However, the CHPAC greatly appreciates any involvement by both UNC graduate and undergraduate students as well as local high school students in the planning and implementation of any of its programs and initiatives similarly to how the CHPAC currently involves residents in sub-committees, Public Art Review Committees, Artist Selection Committees, and help in carrying-out its mission.  We therefore support efforts to improve student involvement, either through the Town or the University.

Recommendation

The CHPAC recommends that seats be created for a UNC undergraduate student, a UNC graduate student, and/or possibly a Chapel Hill high school student as non-voting, ex officio members to be appointed by their respective schools or student governments.  The members filling these student seats would participate in all discussions and programs of the CHPAC, giving voice to their interests and concerns along with Town Council-appointed voting members.  If a student wished to seek voting, full-member status outside of the Student Government-appointed ex officio seat, he or she would be considered equally among all other applicants, as has been the practice of the Commission in the past.

The CHPAC suggests that the Town pursue a reciprocal relationship with the University of North Carolina, wherein Town citizens, and particularly board and commission members, are invited to participate in the decision-making process of the University regarding matters that pertain to Town residents; in particular, public art decisions made by the University.

Respectfully submitted:

Andrew Ross

Janet Kagan

Co-Chairs, on behalf of the Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

